RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees

Regular Meeting

September 28, 2023

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ackerman. All Trustees were present.

Minutes from the September 14, 2023 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

PUBLIC SPEAKS

Zack Bell has an issue getting out of his driveway and asked Trustees if he could install a mirror on the pole across from his driveway. Trustees advised he check with the land owner and owner of the pole before installing. Roxanne Timberlake asked about installing trash cans along the walking trail as there is a lot of trash when she walks. Trash cans were discussed previously but the Township has Lawrence Township River Community Park Adoption with information on our web site. Lockport has adopted part of the path and others just pick up the trash when they walk. Trustees asked that residents have pride in our Township and not litter along the trail, basketball court and roads.

MEETING

Trustee Ritterbeck thanked VASCO for the resurface work done on the basketball courts and they look great. Trustee Ackerman thanked Ritterbeck for securing the grant to have that work done. Assistant Road Superintendent Perry Myers advised Trustees that the road and road signs have been checked, they are working on asphalt repair and sweeping is being done with the chip & seal work now completed. Road Superintendent Chuck McNutt advised that paving for LaFont, Welton and Wilkshire Blvd is scheduled for October 9-10, someone installed a driveway on Welton without a permit and work will need to be done before paving on Welton and provided estimate for electrical work for lighting the Lawrence Township Wilkshire Hills sign and Trustees had questions regarding the quote. Trustee Ackerman reminded residents that the compost is open dawn to dusk and materials should not be dropped off after dark, thanked Tuscarawas County Engineer Joe Bachman for all his support over the years to the Township and wished him well on his retirement, he also thanked Kimble Company for all their support to the Tuscarawas County Township Association. Zoning Inspector Weekley will be sending out a letter to owners of a lot in the Industrial Park asking to be mowed. Martina Mann indicated that the M.O.R.E. Grant check has been received and she is working on backing up cemetery records.

A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

ATTEST:	, Fiscal Officer	APPROVED:	, Chairman
Ann Marie Ackerman		Donald Ackerman	
Matthew Ritterbeck	, Trustee	Michael Haueter	, Trustee